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A personal message from Councilor Park

As was reported in my May newsletter, the Metro Council recently 
adopted a resolution that formally adopted the State of Oregon’s definition 
of sustainability to direct Metro’s internal operations, planning efforts 
and role as a regional convener. 

The passage of this resolution and subsequent work gives Metro the 
opportunity to integrate sustainability of all aspects (social, environmental 
and economic) into our decision-making processes, and into discussions 
around planning for how to harness the power of over a million new 

people in the next 20 years. We need to think about this opportunity in the same way the 
region has tackled our solid waste and recycling programs - where we try to reduce, reuse and 
recycle. For many living in our region, recycling is now second nature. Over the next decade 
sustainable living will become mainstream for most  – thinking about how to “trip-chain” 
driving, what sort of products to buy, and making sustainable choices about where to live.  

Many of us are thinking more and more about where our food is coming from (here is a fact: 
it currently takes ten calories of energy to produce one calorie of food - transportation being a 
major factor), where we build our services such as schools and shopping sites, and the choices 
for where we live. I look forward to continuing this conversation with citizens and elected 
representatives of the region.

– Rod Park
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Metro Council approves locally preferred alternative for Portland-Milwaukie 
Light Rail Project

In July, the Metro Council unanimously approved the Locally Preferred Alternative (LPA) for the 
7.4-mile Portland-Milwaukie Light Rail Project. The line will provide new transportation options 
for communities in North Clackamas County, Southeast Portland and the South Waterfront area.

The new line will run from Portland State University and Park Avenue in Oak Grove, and will 
follow the Tillamook Branch railroad in the North Milwaukie industrial area through downtown 
Milwaukie. The project includes a Willamette River crossing beginning at SW Porter, ending 
near SE Sherman Street. The bridge will carry light rail, buses and any future Portland Streetcar 
routes, and will include 12-foot pathways for cyclists and pedestrians. 

The LPA was originally recommended by a steering committee comprised of elected officials 
from the corridor, based on technical work, a similar recommendation from the Citizen Advisory 
Committee and responses from a 45-day public comment period.

The line is slated to begin construction in 2011 and is projected by 2030 to service 25,000 light 
rail riders a day. The project is expected to cost between $1.25 and $1.4 billion. Funding will 
come from the Federal Transit Administration, lottery-backed bonds approved by the Oregon 
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Clean air and clean water 

do not stop at city limits 

or county lines. Neither 

does the need for jobs, a 

thriving economy and good 

transportation choices for 

people and businesses in our 

region. Voters have asked 

Metro to help with the 

challenges that cross those 

lines and affect the 25 cities 

and three counties in the 

Portland metropolitan area.

A regional approach simply 

makes sense when it comes 

to protecting open space, 

caring for parks, planning 

for the best use of land, 

managing garbage disposal 

and increasing recycling. 

Metro oversees world-class 

facilities such as the Oregon 

Zoo, which contributes to 

conservation and education, 

and the Oregon Convention 

Center, which benefits the 

region’s economy.
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Legislature and local shares with contributions 
from Metro, TriMet, Clackamas County and 
the cities of Portland and Milwaukie. 

Metro and TriMet are leading the Portland-
Milwaukie Project in partnership with the 
Oregon Department of Transportation, the 
cities of Milwaukie, Portland and Oregon City, 
and Clackamas and Multnomah counties.

Metro proposal seeks to increase 
business recycling

Nearly 300,000 tons of paper and containers 
are recycled by local businesses annually; yet, 
opportunities for improvement still remain as 
commercial sources account for almost half of 
the annual waste disposal in the region.

Every year, more than 100,000 tons of 
recyclable paper and containers  (aluminum/tin 
cans, plastic bottles, glass bottles and jars) are 
improperly disposed.  In an effort to increase 
local business recycling, Metro, in conjunction 
with other local government organizations, 
created a free education and technical 
assistance program called Recycle at Work. 
Although the program has been successful, 
there are still a number of businesses that opt 
not to recycle.

After a lengthy public outreach process that 
included meetings between local business 
groups and elected officials, community 
surveys, and public discussion, a proposal that 
would require local governments to adopt a 
mandatory business recycling ordinance was 
recommended. 

Since most businesses already recycle, this 
requirement would simply formalize what 
most businesses are already doing. For those 
businesses that do not recycle, the requirement 
asks that they recycle the same items residents 
already recycle at home.

The goal of the proposed ordinance is to 
recover 80,000 tons of recyclable paper and 
containers currently sent to landfills, yielding 
a reduction in greenhouse gases and energy 
consumption while increasing natural-resource 
savings.

Metro would collaborate with local 
governments to identify challenges and 
opportunities for improvement in complying 
with the business recycling requirements 
ordinance, rather than adopting a penalty 
approach.

The Metro Council is scheduled to review the 
proposed business recycling requirements at its 

weekly council meetings on September 11th 
and September 18th.  To learn more about 
the proposal, visit http://www.oregonmetro.
gov/businessrequirements.  For free 
recycling assistance and resources for your 
workplace, visit www.RecycleAtWork.com 
or call Metro at 503-234-3000.

Metro Council awards grants 
to three neighborhood 
enhancement projects

The Metro Council has dedicated $389,500 
in matching grant funds to improve water 
quality, support local wildlife and increase 
access to nature for residents. The Nature 
in Neighborhoods Capital Grants Program 
is designed to fund projects that preserve 
or enhance natural features and their 
ecological functions on public lands in 
urban neighborhoods. The grant program 
strives to help ensure that every community 
enjoys clean water and nature as an element 
of its character and livability. 

A committee, comprised of citizens, 
local government officials and natural 
resource experts from across the region, 
was appointed by the Metro Council 
to review grant applications and make 
recommendations for funding. The 
projects selected for funding include 
the creation of a new park designed 
with native plantings next to a mixed-
income housing development in Northern 
Clackamas County, a nature discovery and 
demonstration garden called “Conservation 
Corner” at the new offices of the East 
Multnomah County Soil and Water 
Conservation District and restoration 
of Crystal Springs Creek, a tributary of 
Johnson Creek, at Westmoreland Park.

For more information on the Nature in 
Neighborhoods Capital Grants Program, 
please visit www.oregonmetro.gov/nature
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